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	CALL TO ORDER
	Chair, Mike Hamp, called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 


	ESTABLISH QUORUM
	Mr. Hamp established a quorum. 


	APPROVAL OF MINUTES


	John Hartless motioned to approve the July 26th Board Minutes.  Misty Cook seconded. Motion carried.


	PUBLIC COMMENT


	No public comments.
 

	EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

(Handout distributed) 

	The Executive Report was emailed to members prior to the meeting. 
· Mr. Deering shared a PowerPoint presentation regarding the Financial Realignment of Virginia’s Public Behavioral Health System. 

	REPORTING COMMITTEES
(Please review committee minutes for detailed information)
(Please review committee minutes for detailed information)


	Finance Committee:  Met on September 19th in a combined meeting with the Executive Committee. Dan Sullivan gave an overview of the main topics for finance.

· Financials: July 2017 ended with a surplus of approximately $145,000 and August 2017 ended with an approximate deficit of $72,000. The YTD surplus is currently $73,424. Mr. Sullivan explained that the YTD surplus was a combination of three elements: lower volumes of services which is typical for the summer months, the receipt of a one-time funding from the DBHDS for Same Day Access program development and a one-time recruiting expense. Mr. Hamp motioned on behalf of the Finance Committee to accept the financial reports as presented. Motion carried. 
· FY17 Audit Update: Mr. Sullivan shared that the draft audit for FY17 indicates that VCSB ended the year with a surplus of $109,275.98. The draft audit contained one recommendation and one finding for not submitting two unclaimed checks to Virginia’s Unclaimed Property Program, that total was $630. Mr. Sullivan stated that the auditing firm, P. B. Mares, will be presenting at the October Board meeting. 
Human Resource Committee:  Met on September 18th. Susan Richardson commented on the topics of the meeting. 

· Ms. Richardson stated that the 2018 Employee Health Insurance information was shared with several committees as well as sent to the full Board for review prior to the meeting. Ms. Richardson motioned on behalf of the HR Committee to support Staff’s recommendation as outlined below. Motion carried. 
· Self-Fund
· Transition to one PPO Plan and one HealthKeepers Plan
· Keep National Formulary for prescription coverage. 
· Ms. Richardson reviewed staff proposals for new positions. 
· .5 FTE Emergency Services Clinician position.
· 1 FTE Quality Assurance Specialist position for Developmental Services. 
Ms. Richardson motioned to approve the requests. Motion carried. 

Quality & Compliance Committee: Met September 14th. Mr. Hamp asked that members please read the Q&C Committee minutes and materials that were distributed. Mr. Floyd chose to skip his committee reporting due to the large agenda for this meeting. 

Communication and Advocacy Committee:  Did not meet. 
Executive Committee:  Met on September 19th in combination with the Finance Committee. Mr. Hamp shared information from the meeting. 

· Mr. Hamp reviewed information regarding the Family Outreach Program (FOP). Mr. Hamp explained the relationship between VCSB and Shenandoah Valley Social Services (SVSS) regarding this program. Mr. Hamp suggested that a conversation be facilitated to discuss FOP and achieve a mutual acceptable outcome.  
· Clinical Services Expansion- Mr. Hamp commented on the property search for the consolidation of Developmental Services (DS) and the renovation of Sanger’s Lane to allow expansion of services. Mr. Hamp asked Mr. Deering to share a PowerPoint that outlined the feasibility and cost of both the Green Hills Drive property and Beverly Manor Elementary School (BMES). A lengthy discussion followed the PowerPoint. Mr. Floyd asked Mr. Deering to explain the HVAC needs for the BMES property. Ms. Pyles asked who would pay the utility costs at BMES. Mr. Deering indicated that he wasn’t certain but likely VCSB would.  Ms. Richardson asked for clarification that the Green Hills Drive property renovation costs included renovations for both internal and external and that the proposed cost for BMES did not include external, HVAC or sprinkler costs. Mr. Deering stated that was correct. Mr. Sullivan commented on the uncertainty of the lease terms at BMES. Ms. Cook asked why all the costs for the entire renovations for BMES was not included. Mr. Deering stated that he did not ask the space planner for further renovation costs because the initial estimated cost for the internal renovations was already unaffordable. Ms. Cook asked how the renovation cost was determined. Phil Love added that the cost was determined by the space planner at an estimated minimum cost of $50 per square foot. Ms. Pyles asked if there was any chance of building a facility instead of leasing. Mr. Love commented that it would be difficult with our current financial situation. Mr. Hamp stated that the Board had previously directed staff to move forward with leasing of the Green Hills Drive property and then agreed to investigate other opportunities at BMES. Mr. Hamp asked for action regarding the previous decision. Mr. Hartless offered a summary of the options presented. Mr. Hartless motioned to confirm the previous action of moving forward with leasing the Green Hills Drive property. Mr. Sullivan seconded. Ms. Pyles added that she is very skeptical that it’s affordable with the current financial stability. Ms. Cook agreed with Ms. Pyles and stated that she has severe reservations about this decision. Ms. Cook shared that she is not comfortable that the proposed yearly revenue increase of $504,000 is correct. Mr. Hamp added that productivity must increase to achieve that. Mr. Hamp called for the question. Ms. Pyles and Ms. Cook opposed. Motion carried. 
· Lease Buyout- Mr. Hamp shared that the Board previously acted to allow the Chair to negotiate with VACSI (property landlord) for a lease buyout for the Robinson House property. Mr. Hamp stated that it was approved for him to negotiate an amount up to $25,000. Mr. Hamp was able to negotiate a buyout of $20,000. Ms. Pyles asked what the monthly lease amount was. Mr. Deering verified it was $2000. Mr. Floyd motioned to authorize the buyout of $20,000. Linda Czyzyk seconded. Motion carried. 
· Mr. Hamp asked for members to complete a form needed for the USDA grant funding for the Clubhouse program. Mr. Hamp stated that the Board will go into closed session to discuss the Executive Director’s contract. 
Closed Session:

· Mr. Floyd moved that the Board of Directors of Valley Community Services Board go into closed session pursuant to Section 2.2-3711(A)(1) of the Code of Virginia, as amended, to discuss personnel matters related to specific individuals and to protect the privacy of the individuals in personnel matters. Ms. Cook seconded. Motion carried. 

· Mr. Floyd moved that that the Valley Community Services Board of Directors reconvene in open session and that only public business matters lawfully exempted from open meeting requirements and only such business matters as identified in the motion by which the closed meeting convened were heard, discussed or considered such business matters as identified in the motion by which the closed meeting convened were heard, discussed or considered. Ms. Czyzyk seconded. Motion carried. 

· Mr. Floyd asked for roll call, so certifying:

· Mike Hamp

· Sarah Rexrode
· Susan Richardson 
· Deborah Pyles

· Dan Sullivan

· Phil Floyd

· Misty Cook

· Linda Czyzyk

· John Hartless

Mr. Hamp stated that the Board discussed Mr. Deering’s evaluation and contract during closed session. Mr. Sullivan motioned to approve the renewal of Mr. Deering’s contract. Ms. Czyzyk seconded. Motion carried. 


	OLD/NEW BUSINESS


	No additional business to discuss. 

	MEETING ADJOURNED
	Ms. Pyles motioned to adjourn. Ms. Cook seconded.  Motion carried.




The Next Scheduled Meeting of the Board of Directors is October 25, 2017.       
Respectfully Submitted, 
Tammy DuBose[image: image1.png]
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